
 

St. Philip Information and News (SPIN)  

February 9, 2022 

 
Worship News 

 
Installation Service for Deacon Korra 
Join us for a special worship service on Sunday, February 27 at 5:00pm as we install 
Deacon Korra Looschen as Deacon of St. Philip Lutheran Church. Bishop Jim Gonia 
from the Rocky Mountain Synod will be preaching and presiding over the installation of 
Deacon Korra. We invite you to join in person or virtually as we welcome and install 
Deacon Korra. To livestream the service, use this link (the link will not work until 30 
minutes before the service). https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82614144796?
pwd=cWFaVGxUVEJSaHE2RERvYnVvSHBldz09  
Meeting ID: 826 1414 4796, Passcode: 634916 

 

Church News 
 
2021 Year-End Statement of Giving 
Your 2021 year-end giving statements have been sent via email. Make sure you check 
your spam, junk, promotions, and social folders in your email if you don't see your 
statement in your inbox right away. If you do not have email, your statement will be 
mailed to you. If you do not receive your statement or would like a hard copy, please 
call the church office. 
 
Women’s Ministry Event 
Save the date! Tuesday, May 3 from 6-8:30pm. Meet in the sanctuary for an inspira-
tional event open to the women of St. Philip! More information to come. 
 
Puzzle Day 
We meet the third Thursday of every month from 2-5pm in MC-4/5. All are welcome! 
We will divide up into groups of 3 to 5 people and add more tables and puzzles as nec-
essary. Puzzles and snacks will be provide, although you are welcome to bring some-
thing to share.  
 
Altar Flowers 

Altar flowers for this coming Sunday have been given by Carol Doehler in 
memory of Aileen Doehler's birthday.  
 

Sign up for altar flowers while you are here for in-person worship. There can be two 
bouquets per Sunday, but it isn't required. The cost is $25 and you can take your flow-
ers home after the worship service. Please return the vase to church when you are fin-
ished. If you have any questions contact the church office. 
 
50th Anniversary Celebration 
The St. Philip Lutheran Church 50th anniversary celebration will be held the weekend 
of Sunday, May 22, 2022. We will have a 50th anniversary celebration concert Satur-
day, May 21, 2022 at 7pm in the sanctuary. On Sunday, May 22 after a 10:30 a.m. 
church service, a complimentary lunch will be served at the Columbine Country Club at 
1:00 p.m. We are excited to celebrate this journey with you!  
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82614144796?pwd=cWFaVGxUVEJSaHE2RERvYnVvSHBldz09
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Prayer Team 
The St. Philip Prayer Team, aka Prayer Warriors, have been meeting online continually 
through Covid on Wednesday evenings at 8pm. All are welcome to join us! Contact 
Rebecca Near at beckyn6017@gmail.com for more information. 
 
50th Anniversary Committee Request 

The committee is looking for pictures of baptisms, weddings, any event held at St. Phil-
ip. You can bring pictures into the office to be scanned, or send your digital copies to 
office@stphilip-co.org. 

 

Volunteer Opportunities/Donations 

 

Sharing with Sheridan Food Pantry 
Last week, thanks to our hardy volunteers working in freezing weather, we served 62 
families. With the recent low numbers we are well stocked, but can still use: 
 

 Jelly/jam 

 Dish soap 

 Laundry soap 

 Size 1, 2, or 3 diapers 

 Feminine hygiene products 
 

For those who wish to drop off donations directly at the food pantry, please take them 
to the east door of the Sheridan Recreation Center on Thursdays only between 
11:30am and 1:00pm. You can also bring items to church anytime.  
 
Volunteering at Sharing with Sheridan 
Looking for a volunteer opportunity? Sharing with Sheridan needs volunteers on Thurs-
days any time from 11am-5pm to help with distribution. For more information, contact 
Chris Hancock at 303.358.9238 or c.hancock@comcast.net. 
 

St. Philip Early Learning Center 

 
Part Time Preschool Teacher (Assistant Teacher, Substitute Teachers) 

 

Ages 1-3 
 

St. Philip Early Learning Center is looking for a teacher who can help to 
create a loving environment and promote a lifelong love of learning. They 
will assist in our children’s social, emotional, and cognitive development. 
 

We are looking for teachers that love to be with our younger children. The positions we 
have available are Monday and Wednesday in the Pearl and Ruby classrooms. 
 

We are also in need of substitute teachers. If you are looking to help but cannot com-
mit to a specific schedule, please let us know if you would like to sub.  
 

The teacher will be responsible for monitoring the children’s progress in our program, 
developing a curriculum that the children will respond to positively, and partnering with 
our team and our families to enhance the learning environment at our school. If you 
love working with young children and have previous experience in an early learning 
environment we would love to talk to you about our program. Please call 303.972.9774 
for more information. 
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Events 

 

Music of the Vine – A French Excursion 
Please join us for a rare opportunity to experience the French region through a sophis-
ticated collage of music, wine, and cheese on Friday, February 11 at 7pm at Bethany 
Lutheran Church Fellowship Hall. Gossamer Winds, a woodwind quintet, will perform 
French classical and popular music plus other Valentine’s Day selections. And distin-
guished wine expert, author, and educator, Claude Robbins, will share his expertise 
and enthusiasm for the fine art of wine and cheese pairing – an evening sure to set the 
mood for your Valentine’s weekend. Limited seating for safe distancing. A special date 
night and/or weekend getaway to France in the relaxing atmosphere of a picturesque 
Cherry Hills Village Riviera (without the flight). $35pp /$60 couple. Masks required; 
Proof of Vacc./ID verified. Must be 21+ to attend. Reserve tickets at 
www.AugustanaArts.org. 
 

Bible Studies and Book Groups 
 
Men’s Wednesday Morning Bible Study 
The Men’s Wednesday morning Bible study meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday of 
each month. We will use “An Introduction to Luther’s Small Catechism” taught by Dr. 
James Nestingen, professor emeritus of Church History at Luther Seminary in St. Paul, 
MN. All men are welcome to come and join us. Bring your Luther’s Small Catechism if 
you have one. 
 
Tuesday Night Bible Study Returns! 
The 2021/2022 session of Tuesday Night Bible Study will be studying the book The 
Jewish Gospel of John: Discovering Jesus, King of all Israel. The book is part of Jewish 
Studies for Christians by Dr. Eli Lizorkin-Eysenberg. This is a tremendous opportunity 
to examine the fourth Gospel, a verse-by-verse interpretation as if it was written for the 
first century people of Israel. Please join us for this fascinating study of our Gospel. We 
will meet at the Selander home Tuesday evenings, at 7:00pm. (6338 S. Harlan Way 
Littleton) The text is available from Amazon. Contact Paul Selander for details and any 
questions at 303.241.0321. 
 
Monday Women’s Bible Study meets at church from 10:00 to 11:30am on the 1st 
and 3rd Mondays of the month in the Fireside Room. For more information, contact Juli 
Cooley at 303.903.9651 or jhcool519@gmail.com; or Jan Philpy at 317.709.5044 or 
gjphilpy@gmail.com. 
 
Wednesday Women’s Bible Study meets at church from 9:30 to 11:00am on the 
2

nd
 and 4

th
 Wednesdays of the month in MC-1. For more info, contact Chris Youngren 

at 303.973.3096 or ctyoungren@gmail.com; or Kathy Gillett at 303.359.7383. 
 
St Philip Women’s Book Group, “Hooked on Books,” meets at church the 2

nd
 Mon-

day of the month at 9:30am. For more information, contact Sue Miller at 303.619.0661 
or Beth Faerber at 303.953.9745. 
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Worship Servants for Sunday, February 13, 2022 

Assisting Minister George Rasmussen 

Lector Sandra Fishko 

Communion Servant Jim Smith 

Sacrament Servants Sandi Stevermer, Carolyn Endecott 

Ushers Will Rogge, Chris White 

A-V Sound & Slides John Wall 

Key Keeper Week beginning 2/13: Peter Mielke 

Preparing for Worship - February 13, 2022  
Sixth Sunday after Epiphany 

First Reading: Jeremiah 17:5-10 

Second Reading: I Corinthians 15:12-20 

Gospel Reading: Luke 6:17-26 



 

Calendar of Events 
(February 9-20, 2022) 

Wednesday, February 9 
  9:30a – Watercolor Group (MC-3) 
  9:30a – Men’s Bible Study (YR) 
  9:30a – Women’s Bible Study (MC-1) 
  5:00p – Puppet Ministry (FH) 
  6:00p – Confirmation (FH) 
  6:00p – Youth Group (YR) 

Tuesday, February 15 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator  
  9:00a – Grateful Threads Sewing (FH-1 & 2) 
10:30a – SPLC Staff Meeting (MC-1) 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator  
  7:00p – Bell Rehearsal (Sanc.) 
  7:00p – Boy Scouts (FH) 

  7:00p – Littleton Gem and Mineral Club (MC-3) 

Thursday, February 10 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator 
  7:30a – Men’s Breakfast (offsite) 
  1:45p – SPELC Staff Meeting 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator 
  6:30p – Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

Wednesday, February 16 
  9:30a – Watercolor Group (MC-3) 
  5:00p – Puppet Ministry (FH) 
  6:00p – Confirmation (FH) 
  6:00p – Youth Group (YR) 

Friday, February 11 
Church office open 8am-noon 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator  
  9:00a – Rocky Mountain Flute Ensemble 

Thursday, February 17 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator 
  7:30a – Men’s Breakfast (offsite) 
  2:00p – Puzzle Day (MC-4/5) 
  5:30p – Camp Gladiator 
  6:30p – Choir Rehearsal (Sanc.) 

Saturday, February 12 
  8:30a – Second Wind (FS) 
  9:00a – Grateful Threads Presentation (FH) 
10:30a – Al-Anon (MC-4/5) 

11:30a – Al-Anon Business Meeting (MC-4/5) 

Friday, February 18 
Church office open 8am-noon 
  5:30a – Camp Gladiator  
  9:00a – Rocky Mountain Flute Ensemble 
  7:00p – Littleton Gem and Mineral Club (FH) 

Sunday, February 13 
  9:00a – Worship 
10:15a – Sunday School (FH) 

12:30p – CMTA Recital (Sanc.) 

Saturday, February 19 
10:00a – 50th Anniversary Planning (Narthex) 
10:30a – Al-Anon (MC-4/5) 

  1:00p – Columbine Hills Civic Assn. (MC-1) 

Monday, February 14 
Valentine’s Day 
  9:30a – Hooked on Books (FS) 

Sunday, February 20 
  9:00a – Worship 
10:15a – Sunday School (FH) 



 



 

Friends 

Family Members 

Our Prayer List 
 

Members 
 

Family & friends of Hal Erickson, Joel Sigdestad, Rita Kuenne,  
Mary Jane Rhodes, Paul Stortz, Jack Dice, Dianne Mydlach 

Julie & Steve Beekhuizen (Baker) 
Karen (Booth) 
Rob Weber (SPELC teacher’s husband) 
Emeli Bowers (Ermold) 

Prayers for everyone affected by Covid; for those who lost loved ones, struggle with 
recovery, and live with the after effects. Prayers for all medical workers. 
 

Prayers for the students supported through the Seeds of South Sudan.  
 

Prayers of support and love for our companion synods and friends in Madagascar.  
 

Prayers of remembrance and love for all our homebound members. 
 

Prayers for all servicemen and women deployed around the world, especially those with 
ties to St. Philip. Prayers for healing and comfort for those suffering with physical and 
mental injuries. 
 

If you have a prayer concern, please contact Angela Seep at aseep@stphilip-co.org or 
303.979.4491. Prayer requests will run for two weeks unless otherwise requested. 

Don Haas (Renate Haas’ husband) 
Ryan Ermold (Joanne Ermold’s son) 
Tina (Chris Youngren’s daughter) 
Dr. Thomas Flatley (Tom Flatley’s father) 

Caroline Carroll (Harriet Truman’s daughter) 
Fawn Kemp (Larry Kemp’s daughter) 
Erika Kuenne (Carl & Rita Kuenne’s daughter) 
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“At St. Philip Lutheran Church we  

intentionally build relationships through Christ to 

grow and serve.” 

 
St. Philip Lutheran Church 

7531 S. Kendall Blvd. 
Littleton, CO 80128 

303-979-4491 
www.stphilip-co.org 


